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Rushern L. Baker, Il
County Executive

September 30, 2015

The Honorable Mel R. Franklin
Chairman
Prince George’s County Council

County Administration Building
Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Chairman Franklin:

Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration is a Resolution amending Fiscal Year
(“FY™) 2015 Annual Action Plan for Housing and Community Development for the purpose of
restructuring Community Development Block Grant (“CDBG?”) activities related to housing and
community development from the FY 2014 and FY 2015 Annual Action Plans approved in prior
years.

This Resolution requires a minimum of one public hearing under the “FY 2016 — 2020
County Citizen Participation Plan,” in order to include projects within CDBG Program Years 39
and 40 (i.e., FY 2014 and FY 2015) as approved in prior Annual Action Plans and need to be
restructured.

The Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated. If you
have any questions or concerns, please contact my office or Eric C. Brown, Director, Department
of Housing and Community Development at (301) 883-5531.

Sincerely,

Rushern L. Baker, 111
County Executive
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